BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –January 22, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:38 PM.
Abatements
The Board received a letter asking for clarification on an abatement denial for 2 Fox Hollow Road.  The Board will review again and contact will be made with the homeowner.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were 267 radios/meters out as of January billing. Of these there are approximately 58 former and 209 new ones. 
The Board wanted an update on the water line project.  Al Zerbato the Board know that a follow up meeting would be held with Tighe & Bond once the surveying is done.  Dave Forrest inquired about which lines would be discontinued during the new project.  Al Zerbatio state that he would reach out to Tighe and Bond for an answer.  The plan is to bid out the project this year.  Bob Bartini requested that Tighe and Bond be asked to attend a Board of Public Works meeting in the future.
The Board inquired about possible water line bread at the corner of Stockbridge Road and Devon Road.  Al Zerbato stated that it was initially thought to be ground water since the initial testing showed negative for chlorine.  Upon further texting some turned positive.  It should also be noted that salt can turn the tests positive and with the current whether it has not been determined.  The water department will continue to investigate as weather permits and the Highway department has been treating the ice caused by the water.
Dave Forrest inquired about a drainage issue on Colombia Street.  Al Zerbato stated that he would request that the homeowner attend the next meeting to discuss the issue.  

Al Zerbato let the Board know that a pipe in the Airoldi Building had frozen and that the Water Department was able to repair.

Waste Water Dept

Highway/Cemetery Dept

The Board requested an update on FY19 and FY20 paving projects.  Al Zerbato presented to the Board estimates of future paving projects. West ParkStreet:  Mill, shim and pave, along with 10 structures raised, $79,000.  Main Street:  Travel lane from Town Park to RR tracks, mill & fill, 55 structures, Pave 2.5”, $296,600.  Summer Street:  1.4 miles, mill & overlay, sidewalk paving and extension ($10,000), curb and guardrail replacement, $461,288.  For the additiona .6 miles on Summer Street, verbal quote was $180,000.
Funds that will be available are $288,000 from Chapter 90 on 7/1/19, $57,000 from state funding for road projects and $233,000 FY19 borrowing still available for a total of $578,000.  The Board would like all the above projects completed and suggest going to Town Meeting to complete Main Street.

A question regarding the past plowing of the Chapel Street bridge was asked.  Pete Scolforo stated that the Town had never been responsible for that.

A question regarding the Bruce property on Tyringham Road was asked. regarding a driveway apron repair after the Tyringham Road paving project.  Al Zerbato stated that there has been a proposal from the town that would have LB Corp doing work to repair contingent on the homeowncr signing off upon completion.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the wing plow was being used on one of the Highway trucks and is beneficial for sidewalks after a big storm.

A question was asked about current department staffing.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that Matt Larson, Highway Supervisor was still out and awaiting surgery on his ankle.  Tony Giarolo is also out with a fractured foot and should be returning shortly.  Due to this, Matt Ranzoni from the Water Department now has a full flow route when necessary and Josh Herlihy also from the Water Department is the fill in for roads and sidewalks.

An update on possible equipment requests for FY20 was given.  Al Zerbato stated that the Highway Department could use a new roller.  The approximate cost would be $25,000 and include a trailer.  It was also recommended by the new Town Mechanic that the Highway Department replace the 1997 Truck #4.  It currently has 70,000 miles and has had numerous repairs.  The cost to replace would be approximately $150,000.  Dave Forrest suggested that maybe the Town could buy something used to update this spare vehicle.

Al Zerbato gave an update on the new sidewalk plow.  He stated when at full capacity with salt that the machine is not stable because of too much weight in the back.  When the machine doesn’t have salt the stability is fine.  Contact has been made with Tri County to try and remedy the instability.  They would like to at their expense attach wheels to the hopper to increase stability.  Al Zerbato will report back to the Board after the adaptations have been made.
The TIP engineering project including Columbia Street and the Mill Street bridge information is being gathered and there will be a DOT meeting in the spring.

 Other
Information regarding a common driveway at 690 Greylock was brought before the Board.  The Zoning board has already granted a variance to accommodate 3 drives off a common drive on the property.  They have requested that is be reviewed by the Board of Public Works and then move on to the Planning Board. The change would not start until approximately 250 ft up the existing drive where it would branch off for the new drives. The Board voted to approve the plan as presented.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded. Bob Bartini agreed and Dave Forrest abstained.
Al Zerbato stated that the Town has hired a new employee for the Wastewater plant and Custodian position.  He will start in 2 weeks.
.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

December 11, 2018 minutes approved.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 12th @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:18 PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

